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• Discussion ensued on the Stoke District Heat Network project, and whether this would be a viable route for the University 
in the future, given the source of the heat in the network remained unproven. Sally McGill responded that the involvement 
is non-binding at this stage. It was noted that the University was keen to be involved in this project, however, this had 
to meet baseline requirements for the university including costs and sustainability credentials.  

• With regard to the Student Village, Colin Hughes requested more information about future risk – specifically that if the 
proposal went ahead, and student numbers could not fill the accommodation, what the risk of underwriting was for the 
University. It was agreed that a discussion on the scale of future potential risk is required before March 2024.  

• Ian Jenkinson asked about the ownership of the Intellectual Property for the Student Village. Sally McGill confirmed that 
the University had negotiated a figure of £1m with the contractor in the eventuality that the proposal for the Student 
Village did not proceed and that this had already been agreed by the Board. This did not include the intellectual property, 
and had it done so the figure would have been closer to £2.6m.  
 

There were no further comments and the report was noted. 

579 The Digital Transformation Plan (DISCUSSION) SR/22/05 was introduced by Pro Vice Chancellor – Digital 
Transformation, Raheel Nawaz.  
 
It was noted that the transformation plan has been refocussed and reprioritised to provide maximum impact to the highest 
priority projects, and an overview on the progress of the Digital Transformation Programme was provided to the Committee 
as follows: 
 
• The highest priority project, Enhanced UG/PG recruitment, is currently in the business case approval stage.  
• The other two priority projects, Ashley 2 Simmersive and Enterprise Service Management, are already in flight and are 

on budget and on target for their agreed timelines. 
• The planned restructure of Digital & Technical Services continues, albeit realigned in the context of the current required 

pay savings.  
• The new streamlined structure will enable delivery of the priority projects in a timely manner, with additional external 

resource (built into business cases) planned for where necessary. 

Members and attendees commented as follows: 

• Kim Newell Chebator asked about the timeline of the prioritised projects and Raheel Nawaz confirmed that the 
timeline had been significantly brought forward to ensure that this project was delivered at pace.  Martin Jones noted 
that the appointment of Ian Waterhouse, Executive Director of Digital and Technical Services, had helped by providing 
greater visibility on digital projects and their impact. The UG/PG project would proceed to Board directly for approval.  

• Kim Newell Chebator asked about whether the focus on a few key projects would be at the detriment of quick wins on 
others. Raheel Nawaz confirmed that where quick wins were identified in other projects, subject to them not being 
resource intensive these would still proceed, however the priority was to make step change difference on these larger 
projects.  

• Martin Pugh asked about the cumulative effect of not progressing lower priority projects. Raheel Nawaz confirmed that 
this did not significantly affect the University’s digital ambition as the highest priority projects have been carefully 
selected and closely align with the overall strategy. Additionally, innovative approaches have been considered that 
may not necessarily be costly to deploy. 

• Leonard Stuart asked about the delivery of the paused projects and whether these can be delivered in-house. Raheel 
Nawaz confirmed that the projects that align with the business plan will be delivered by a combination of both internal 
and external resources.  

• Colin Hughes commended the overall programme. 

There were no further comments and the report was noted. 

580 The Sustainability update (DISCUSSION) SR/22/06 was introduced by Chief Financial Officer and Deputy Chief 
Executive, Sally McGill, for approval.  
 
Following the relaunch of the Sustainability webpages, SMART targets have been set for key areas.  Progress to date (2022-
23) and future SMART targets are shown in Appendix A. 
The University has two Strategic KPIs related to Sustainability with annual milestones to track achievement of the overall 
goals. 
• Delivery of Carbon Net Zero (Scopes 1 and 2) by 2030 The milestone target for 2022-23 was 4056 (tCO2e) and the actual 

figure achieved was 4007 (tCO2e), so the milestone was achieved.  Actions within the Carbon Reduction Plan for Scopes 
1 and 2 continue.  Progress on joining the Stoke-on-Trent District Heat Network (DHN) is covered elsewhere in the 
agenda. 














